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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in Lower Moor Parish Rooms on

Thursday, 2nd April, 2009, commencing at 7.30pm.
Present:
Mr N Butler, Mr M Hayes, Mrs B Holme, 
Ms Ann Buckley, Mr E Cohen.
Clerk Mrs C Morris.
In attendance: Cllr Liz Tucker (Worcs County Council and Wychavon District  
                            Council Ward Member) 
The meeting opened at 7.30pm.

1. To consider apologies for absence. 

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Bracewell who had work commitments.


2.  To consider: a) Declarations of Interest (Personal & Prejudicial) and b) Any changes to be notified to the Register of Interest and Gifts & Hospitability. None

3. Minutes of the meeting on 5th March 2009 to be confirmed and signed. 

The minutes were signed by the chairman as an accurate record of proceedings.

4. To consider any applications for co-option to fill the council’s remaining seat. None

The meeting was adjourned at 7.35pm to hear from Mr Rod Stroud of the Vale Villages Against Scottish Power action group, against the wind turbine plans for the Lenches. See attached note.
The meeting resumed at 7.55pm.

NEW ITEMS:

5. To consider the new Flood Alleviation Grant Scheme and other flooding related issues: 

The Storm Damage Working Group had met and come up with two schemes which it considered suitable for funding by the £5,000 grant being offered by Wychavon DC – a) the installation of the channel drain and soak-away by the playing field car park; b) diverting the culvert draining Chestnut Close.
The group was awaiting a quotation for the labour involved and thought that if the schemes were to prove more costly, the previous grant awarded to the PC could be used to pay for the shortfall.  







Action Cllr Cohen/Clerk


REGULAR ITEMS:
6. Finance: 

6.1. Accounts for payment:
The following accounts were approved for payment:
460


NPower
Electricity

£140.55
461 


GBD

Mowing

£162.39
462 


N Winter 
Lengthsman

£150.40
 







£453.34

6.2. To note any receipts:
Interest £1.29.

6.3. Bank reconciliation:
March in: 
Savings interest

£1.29
March Out:
458
Clerk wage & X s
£349.91
456    Lengthsman

£105.20
457
Village Hall Committee
£150.00
 


Total      £605.11

The bank reconciliation showed that in the current account, payments of £605.11 had been made and £2,000 had been transferred from the savings account, leaving its total at March 31 standing at £2,737.08. The savings account accrued £1.29 in interest bringing its total, after the £2,000 transfer, to £15,237.45. That meant that the council’s total cash assets at the end of March 2009 stood at £17,419.42. Throughout the year, the (unchecked) accounts showed that the council had received £12,903.98 in income and spent £12,164.81. Clerk to continue with end of year/audit procedures. Action Clerk

6.4. To approve overtime/expenses for March 2009:

Clerk’s expenses of £4.32 were approved.
7. Planning: 
7.1. To consider new planning applications/issues: 
Cllr Tucker was asked to investigate the rules regarding workers apparently living in portacabins on site at Springhill Farm. 
7.2. To confirm comments sent to the Planning Authorities between meetings: None 

7.3. To note any Decision Notices received from Wychavon District Council:
W/09/00160/PP – Ash Furlong, Bridge Street, First floor rear extension. APPROVED
W/09/02153/PN – Greenfields Cherry Orchard Road, 3-bed house, APPROVED
W/09/00200/PN – Delamere, Hill Furze. Replacement dwelling.  WITHDRAWN


8. Street Lighting:

8.1. To note fault reports and hear progress on faults.
A fault with lamp no1 has been reported to Prysmian.

8.2. To discuss action necessary to maintain/repair/update the lighting system – including the proposed moving of the lamp in Salters Lane.
Springhill Farms need to move the lamp because the county has specified a wider entrance splay for the greenhouse site. E-on has been consulted and the company proposes supplying a new lamp and pole about 6ft towards the hedge from its current position. While minded to accept the offer of a new lamp, the council agreed to write to the company and ask for a proper plan of the entrance with details of the type of lamp proposed, as well as details to ensure it would continue to light the junction with Blacksmiths Lane, as it is intended to do. The council also wanted to ask the company to consider repairs to the damaged culvert in the ditch at that point, whose repairs could be included in the entrance scheme. Action Clerk


9. Playing Field: To consider repairs/improvements necessary for the play area and field  - new key.

Cllr Bracewell had reported that she was still working on the play area plans and there was no progress to report as yet.
After a key was lost from previous mowing, it was agreed that the parish council should pay for a new one to be cut and given to the contractor. Clerk to ask the village hall committee members to organise.  Action Clerk

10. Village Hall – To consider any village hall issues. 

The council noted the newly-installed floor at the Parish Room and Cllr Butler and Cohen will pass on members’ positive comments.

11. Lengthsman: To consider any lengthsman issues/ work schedule.

The lengthsman’s work schedule and invoice was approved. In March he worked in Salters Lane for three sessions (clearing ditch and removing rubbish and digging out gullies). He has also travelled to Malvern to exchange a faulty road sign. 
It was agreed that he would be asked to a) quote for the repair/replacement of fencing around the playing field and b) to carry out a survey of the pavements and roads in the parish to present to the highways department. The first item was not part of a lengthsman remit, so would be funded by the parish council. 





Action Clerk
UPDATES:

12. To consider any updates on any of the following ongoing issues:

· Flower barrel scheme. It was agreed that the council should write to all those involved and invite them to continue with the scheme and claim their grant again. Action Clerk
· Parking and lorries along Manor Road/Bridge Street. PC Toms reported that he had approached people who had been parking their cars on the footpath in Cherry Orchard Road, causing obstructions for pedestrians. The PC asked the clerk to report to PACT another issue of parking in Maytree Road, where inconsiderate parking was causing problems for residents.
· The adoption of land in Chestnut Close. Wychavon has said that now it is past planting season so Wychavon will continue to maintain the area until later in the year.

· Allotments. No news
· Website. It was  agreed that a week after they were circulated, with the approval of each council member, the minutes could be put on the website in draft form. Action Clerk
· Newsletter. The newsletter was being delivered. The clerk was thanked for its preparation.
· Flooding. – as above

· Wind Farm. The PC had received a letter from a resident in Lower Moor, wondering why the parish council was involved in the wind farm issue and why it had expressed its concern. The clerk had replied to say that Hill & Moor was one of the neighbouring PCs which were being consulted on the plan by Wychavon, mainly due to the fact that it would have a visual impact in the parish, particularly at Hill/Hill Furze – the PC was concerned about its impact and thought it had a duty to stay as fully informed as possible. The clerk was asked to see if the parishioner would like to join the council. Action Clerk
· Housing. Councils are being asked to identify areas of land suitable for residential development as part of the South Worcs Joint Core Strategy (which is preparing a development blueprint for the area). Members agreed to note the request and not issue a reply.
· PACT. No news

13. Calc/Training issues. 

Clerk to ask about a training bursary/training dates for Cllr Cohen and Buckley. Action Clerk


14. Reports from councillors/ county and district councillor.

Cllr Tucker said the highways department was aiming to tackle the very worst highways/pavement areas so it was noted that the lengthsman survey should be a priority.  
It was also noted that there was another new highways officer and that he should be invited to meet councillors in the village when the survey was completed to talk about road/traffic/pavement issues.
Cllr Tucker also pointed out that she believed the land outside of Haig Villas was the responsibility of the parish council – that the County Council would only mow for visibility rather than amenity – the item will be placed on the next agenda.

15. Correspondence.
· New Scottish Power website about the windfarm – poster for notice board.
· Norwich Union PC insurance policy brochure. Clerk to obtain a quote.
· Parish Games – letter previously circulated

· Circulation: Police Service statement/ Partnership Matters/ Topwn and Parish Stanard/ Artworks/ Game On/Newsline
Items for next agenda and to affirm the date of the next meeting and of the Parish Council and the Annual Parish Meeting. – annual and annual PC meeting all in one night? Start at 7pm?
PLUS, WE CANNOT MEET ON THE FIRST THURS OF JUNE

16.  Items for next agenda and affirm the date of the next meeting of the Parish Council and the Annual Parish Meeting.
It was agreed that the Annual  Parish Meeting and the Annual Parish Council Meeting should be held together on May 7th. It was also agreed that Steve Jorden and his flooding team would be invited again to provide an update on action in the parish. Action Clerk 
It was also agreed that the June meeting would be held in Throckmorton Parish Room if it was possible, as the Parish Room was unavailable.  Action Clerk

At the end of the meeting, Cllr Holme handed the chairman a letter of resignation. She was leaving the council due to other commitments elsewhere. She was presented with flowers and warmly thanked for her hard work, on behalf of the parish.

The meeting closed at 9.35pm.

………………………………………………..(chairman) 
……………………………………………..(date)
C. Morris  - 
Mrs C Morris. Clerk

Notes from the public session:
Mr Ron Stroud spoke on behalf of Vale Villagers Against Scottish Power. He described how the group was fighting the plans on the grounds of the unsuitability of the site, how it had been raising awareness of the issue and how it plans to proceed. Members thanked him for attending and for providing information.

